
 

NOTICE 
DISTRICT OF CARLETON NORTH 

PUBLIC HEARING - PROPOSED REZONING (By-law #16-2022-02) 

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the District of Carleton North is considering amending the Village 

of Centreville Rural Plan By-Law #16-2022 by rezoning the following property: 

PROPERTY: PID 10232999, 10 Station Road, Centreville 

REZONING: From “R-1” One and Two-Unit Residential Zone to “INST” Institutional Zone 

PURPOSE: To operate a snowmobile clubhouse, including the storage of a trail groomer. 

A virtual public hearing for the amendments will take place over video and tele-conference (Zoom) on 

September 18th, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. If you wish to attend, please register by September 6th, at 12:00 

p.m. by contacting the Western Valley Regional Service Commission at: 

Email: info@rsc12.ca 

Phone: (506) 276-3610 (ext. 200) 

Comments can also be provided to council at an in-person public hearing on September 24th, 2024, at 6:30 

pm at the Stickney Recreation Centre, located at 53 Bell Street, Stickney, NB. 

The proposed by-law can be inspected at the District of Carleton North Office, 19 Station Road, 

Florenceville-Bristol, during regular business hours or by emailing info@rsc12.ca. Written submissions 

for or against the proposed rezoning must be received by 4:00 p.m., September 24th, 2024 and can be sent 

to: 
 

ATTN: Planning Director 

Western Valley RSC 

3143 Main Street, Unit 2 

Centreville, NB 
E7K 3E8 

 

Or, by emailing: conor.tripp@rsc12.ca 

 

All public comments (written and verbal) automatically become part of the public record and are 

therefore subject to viewing by anyone who may so request. 
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